
Last of the summer whine

Some Remain advocates are using David Cameron’s memoirs as an opportunity for
another whine about the referendum.

I write to praise David Cameron. His decision to hold a referendum and to let
the people  decide was a good one. I am glad to read that he defends it in
his new book. He should be proud that he decided to trust the people to make
this important decision.

I must now give David some advice. He should also be proud of the decision
the voters made. He and the government he led was unequivocal. They told us
they would implement whatever we decided. That implied he rightly though the
UK could have a good future either way. I am very proud of the UK people
voting as we did. We showed confidence in ourselves and our country. We saw
that things can be better if we leave. As a man who led our country and
studied public opinion closely for six years, he should welcome the clarity
the voters gave him on this troubling issue.

I don’t like to think of David still worrying about the consequences of what
he put in train. He should remember that the Lib Dems called for a referendum
on In or Out of Europe . Labour supported the legislation he put forward to
give us a referendum.  544 MPs voted for the actual referendum we held. The
main parties at one time or another have all favoured a referendum,
understanding that the mighty Treaties we have signed between our original
membership and today did need to be put to the UK electorate directly.

I would also argue that we show ourselves to be good Europeans by voting to
leave. The EU project today is to seek the full political union  that the
large currency, economic and monetary union requires to make it successful.
As the UK under governments of all three main  parties has refused to join
the Euro, we need to get out of the way to let all those who do want a much
fuller union to complete their construction. Out of the EU we can spend our
own money, make our own laws and be truly global in our outlook and reach.
The sooner we do so the better.

David tells us he would like the country to pull together more. He can help
it do so by using his book launch to urge all his friends to get behind
Brexit and help us make it a success.
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